
Santa Cruz Moose Lodge  
#545 

Board of Officers  
for 2011 - 2012 

Administrator  Perry James 
Jr Past Governor Ray Gibson 
Governor  Chris Grundy 
Jr Governor  Bobby Oneto 
Prelate   Mickey Lundin 
Treasurer  Tom Fleming 
1 Yr Trustee  Mason Morris 
2 Yr Trustee  Dan Goodwin 
3 Yr Trustee  Vince Martinez 
Sgt-At-Arms  Tom Miklosko 
Guard   John Aber- 
                                              crombie 
 

545 Committee Chairs 
Application Review by Committee 
Audit   Randy Manson
Bulletin Editor   J.D. Sotelo 
Community Service Laurie Grundy 
   & J.D. Sotelo 
Decorating  Event Chair 
Endowment  Dick Dennis 
Facilities/Contracts Ray Gibson 
Family Activities  vacant 
Food Drive/VCUM Laurie Grundy 
Government Relations Brian Murtha 
Historical  Mark Filipowicz
Kitchen Manager Howard Lowe 
Ladies of 545  Laurie Grundy 
Lodge Activities  Alvin Leonard 
Lodge Grounds  Ernie Avelar 
Lodge Maintenance Dan Goodwin 
Membership  Perry James 
M/M Admissions Chris Grundy 
MYA Chairman  J.D. Sotelo 
Moose Scholarship Perry James 
Orientation  Mike Stephens
Publicity Chairman Bob Oneto 
Ritual Chairman  J.D. Sotelo 
Social Quarters Mgr. Ray Gibson 
Sports Events --  Call Lodge at  
 Horseshoes, Darts, etc.   831.438.1817
Webmaster  Mark Filipowicz
 

Social Quarters Hours 
Monday to Wednesday          4 to 8 PM 
Thursday & Friday          4 to 1 AM 
For Saturdays and Sundays please see 

bulletin calendars or go to 
www.scmoose545.org/   
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Governor’s Message 
Moose Members and Ladies of 545,  
 
I would like to start out my first Governor’s  
message by thanking Jr Past Governor Ray and  
all of of last years Board of Officers, Committee  
Chairs and Volunteers at the Lodge and at our  
Community Service Events for their outstanding  
job this past year. My plans for the coming year  
is to continue and build upon the upward  
progression that has been maintained in  
membership and physical structure of the Lodge  
that has been occurring. As your new Governor, I would like to hear input and 
suggestions from members to make improvements to our Lodge. If you have 
an idea, if you want to donate your skills, if you want to help in any way, 
please let me know. I would like to make my first project a new outdoor BBQ. 
If any member would like to help out, let me know. I will also be looking for 
people to prepare or assist in cooking Thursday Night Burgers and Friday 
Night Dinners. The Lodge has a grand kitchen where you can prepare your 
favorite dinner! In closing, thank you to everyone that continues to help make 
our Lodge the best in the Fraternity!  And know in your hearts that your all 
your efforts support ‘Our Children at Mooseheart, and our Seniors at 
Moosehaven’. 
545 Governor, Chris Grundy 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MEMBERS CELEBRATING 
THEIR BIRTHDAYS IN MAY! 

 
Bill Cowan  1 
George Fitzwater 2 
Gina Lenson  3 
Michael Hinde  3 
Adam Inman  3 
Matthew Rogers  3 
Mary Thuringer  4 
John Justice  5 
Larry Oneto  5 
Barry Espinosa   7 
Paul Gurney  8 
Ralph Storment  8 
Robert Bowman  10 
John Wagner  10 
Gale McGuire  11 
Linda Haas  13 
Ed Lake  15 
Steve Silva  19 
Laurie Grundy  20 
Dave Hostetler  22 
Julie Miller  22 
Dale Williams  23 
Eugene Bustichi  24 
Robin Lyon  26 
Joseph Librers  28 
Brent Campbell  30 
Jeffery Thomas  30 
Richard Walton  31 
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Administrator’s Message 
545 Members, 
 By now, you all know who the new Board of  
Officers are for 2011-2012. Congratulations to the  
new Board and a job well done to the retiring Board.  
Let’s make the next year a year to remember.  
 I’m still not seeing many new faces at the  
District Socials. Come on out to the Social, usually  
the first Saturday of the month, and see how other  
Lodges in our District are doing. You might even learn  
something! 
 Also to all the sponsors. If you have any candidates for the $0 
enrollment fee, they MUST be enrolled by May 31st. The next enrollment will 
be on May 20, 2011. If they haven’t been enrolled, it will cost them another 
$20.00. Let’s get all of them enrolled on the 20th of May.  
 The Prime rib dinner will be PAY IN ADVANCE from now on. You 
Must pay for your dinner tickets in advance at the Lodge. This must be done 
by the Wednesday before the dinner. Thanks for your co-operation. 
 
Perry Lee James, 545 Administrator 
  

 



14 3 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE MEMBERS CELEBRATING 
THEIR BIRTHDAYS IN JUNE!  

 
Larry Beaman  1 

Krista Cerruti  1 

June Strodder       1  
Tony Brassfield  2 

Matthew Quinn  2 

Corky Roberson  3 

Del Solomon  3 

Pat Nichol  5 

Gene Berry  6 

Gary Curto  6 

Sheryl Charboneau 8 

John Christman  8 

Robert Downing  8 

Steve San Filippo  8 

Chris Hertz  8 

Frank Allaire  9 

Harry Little  9 

Barbara Green  10 

Glen Johnson  10 
James Bunker  11 

Mark Schoonover 11 

Welcome to our Newly Enrolled Members !! 

545 Lodge 100th Anniversary Enrollment & Dinner Celebration of  
Friday, April 1, 2011. Participants left to right - Mick Brown, Gale 

McGuire, Nelson Markham, Fred Markham, John Woo, Tom Collins, 
Legion Director Vince Martinez, Governor Ray Gibson, Alan Leonard, 
Norman Gruczelak, Curtis McCullough, Matthew McCullough, Dale 

Williams, Jim Norkoli, Ronald Downing and Mel Berry. 

Santa Cruz Lodge 545 Officers, Chairs and Members 
welcomes all our new members to their  

Moose Family Center. 
Please come down and enjoy your new home! 

Also, thank you to our Moose Sponsors for fulfilling 
their obligation to strengthen our Oder! 

 

Chris Manson  13 
Joseph Pura   15 

Robert Oneto  16 

Bonny Scott  16 

Darlene Wittwer  17 
Sandra Brown  18 
Chad Aleck  19 
Grahame Measor 19 
Glen Arana  20 
Jeffery Smith  20 
Richard Vote   20 
Kim Welch  20 
Ray Fassio  21 
‘Bud’ Galipeaux  21 
Jerry Andrade  22 
Joseph Perry  22 
Steve Woodruff  22 
Leslie Austin    27 
Ernest Avelar    29 

 
Mark Schoonover’s 50th Birthday Party! 

Saturday, June 11, from 4pm to 11pm 
Barbecue at 5 and Music 

If you wish - Bring a dish to share 
All Members Welcome to celebrate this Occasion. . .! 
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++  545 Upcoming Events  ++ 

From Dan & Myra - - 
 On Friday, May 6, we will be having our line dance party. Beginning 

instruction 6:30 to 7:30 with a new instructor. Live Music played by 
the Casuals at 7:30 p.m. 
On May 13th and June 10th it's Karaoke time again. Starts between 7 
and 7:30 p.m.. We have 100's more (and newer songs). Come on out 
and join the fun!!!  
Also new, the Santa Cruz Moose Lodge Bunch 4 Lunch will be 
meeting the 2nd Tues. of  May & June at 1pm. Our first lunch will be 
May 10th at the Firefish Grill, (#460 SC Municipal Wharf). We chose 
tuesdays because many of our fine restaurants have lunch specials 
on that day. Email Myra at casualsband@yahoo.com if you want to 
join or for more info.     Myra  

Jr. Past Governor’s Message 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Governor Ray Gibson receiving Lodge’s 100th Yr. Anniversary Proclamation 
from Santa Cruz County First District Supervisor John Leopold, April1, 2011 

 
Hello all you Moose people, this is Ray, your new Jr Past Governor. I want to 
thank all the members who have supported me in my Governorship. One of the 
things I want to talk about is, we are going to have the members who sign up for 
Corky’s Prime Rib Dinner PRE-PAY when you sign up. The reason for this is, 
people are not showing up after signing up! Pre-paying should alleviate this 
problem. We are looking at other dinners where we will have to do the same 
thing. I am asking all the members to please, be courteous and come to the 
dinner you sign up for, or cancel in advance so we can call other people on the 
waiting list so they may enjoy the dinner you cannot attend. If you are one of 
those who are on a waiting list please put down a good contact number where 
you may be reached!  
Chris Grundy is your new Governor for the upcoming Moose Year starting this 
May 1st. He’s held this chair before and has done a great job. Please support 
him as you have supported me this past year.  
We have a new 545 dog rule. After reaching agreement with dog owners and the 
Board, no dogs will be allowed at the Moose, except service dogs. The reason is 
for safety due to dogs getting under foot. We all love our pets but their place is 
not at the Moose. Thanks for your understanding and support in this matter! 
545 Junior Past Governor, Ray Gibson 
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Santa Cruz Lodge 545 Board of Officers for 
2011 - 2012! 

545 SICKNESS and DISTRESS 
David Scargill’s wife, Nadine, passed away in March. 
Bryan Stowe still hospitalized in Los Angeles. 
Tracy Marsh hospitalized. 
Andy Granzen’s mother hospitalized. 
Colleen’s Isenhower’s husband, Bill Bishop, has undergone procedures  
 for an IED and aPacemaker 
JD Sotelo’s mother, Frances, hospitalized. 
Karen Sotelo has undergone a left knee surgical procedure. 

                             TO  THOSE MEMBERS AND THEIR FAMILIES WHO 
         ARE SUFFERING ILL HEALTH,  

          OR HAVE SUFFERED A LOSS -  
                      Our  Thoughts and Prayers go out to All.

The ‘Installing’ Ladies for the 545 Officer Installation of April 30, 2011 
From left to right -  Laurie Grundy Ladies of 545 Chair, Kathy Cowan, 

Vera Chesnut, Carla Ainsley, Faith Filey and Terri Rodgers. 
Thank You Ladies for making our ceremony much more beautiful! 

  

 

Governor  
Chris Grundy 

Administrator 
Perry James  

Jr Past Governor  
Ray Gibson 

Jr Governor 
Bob Oneto 

1st Year Trustee
Mason Morris 

Sergeant at Arms
Tom Miklosko 

Inner Guard  
John Abercrombie

2nd Year Trustee 
Dan Goodwin 

Prelate  
Michael ‘Mick’ Lundin

Treasurer 
Tom Fleming 

3rd Year Trustee 
Vince Martinez 

 

  
Pictured on the left are long-time 

member and volunteers Lou & Ernie 
Avelar at the Officer’s Installation.  

Thank you Lou for being our  
‘Flower Lady’!! 

Please help your Board be successful this coming Moose 
Year and come and join us in a volunteer project or in 
preparing a meal! Or just come on down be Social. . .! 
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++  Ladies of 545  ++ 

Three times a year we honor our departed Veterans. . . 
 
Again, weather permitting, on Memorial Day, July 4th and Veterans Day the 
members of Santa Cruz Moose Lodge 545 will honor our deceased Veterans 
by flying their Casket Flags at Oak- 
wood Memorial Park on Paul Sweet Rd near Dominican Hospital. Together 
with members of the SC Military Officers Association and the Santa Cruz 
Sea Scout we will meet at Oakwood Memorial Cemetery at 7am 
to display the flags and at 3pm to take them down. It only takes a short time 
to get the flags up. Following that, everyone is invited to Jeoffrey’s 
Restaurant for a No Host Breakfast. Most important, don’t forget to come 
back at 3pm, after the Moose Lodge BBQ to help take down the 300 flags! It 
is short work for many and it makes you feel so good to remember our 
veterans who fought so hard to keep our country free. Any family of a 
deceased Veteran is welcome to include their flag in this tribute. If interested 
in more information, contact Jack Roberts, aka J.R. at  831.234.6185.             
 
Thanks in advance, JR 

Ladies:   The next "Ladies of 545" meetings will be  
held on May12th and June10th (the second  
Thursday of each month) at 6:30pm.  There  
are lots of events and projects happening in 
 the coming months.   We have the Father's  
Day Breakfast on June 19th.  Let's surpass  
last year's record by serving more than 115 breakfasts.  Sounds 
like a lot - it is!  We will need lots of helping hands on that day.  
July 22nd will be Ladies night in the kitchen preparing another 
"Christmas in July" dinner for the benefit of community 
charities.  Ideas are needed to make that night another success.  
Chatter has been bouncing around about having another 
Christmas Boutique this fall.  Ideas and help organizing are 
welcome.  And as always, we continue to need volunteers for the 
Friday night desserts.  
If you have an idea for a project, fundraiser or event, come to the 
meetings and share.  Together, we can make it happen!  Thank 
you in advance for helping and lets have fun. 
Laurie Grundy, Ladies of 545 Committee 
 

SANTA CRUZ 545 MEMBERS raised $1,255 for  
Big Brothers, Big Sisters! 

CONGRATULATIONS to the Moose members that bowled on 
April 9th for the Big Brother, Big Sister - Bowl for Kid's Sake 
2011.  A total of $1,255 was raised.  Ernie Avelar smoked 
everyone with the high score of 159.  Kudos to Brian Murtha for 
raising the most money.  The other bowlers were Ray Gibson, 
John Abercrombie, Dominic Carine, Kim Welch, and Laurie 
Grundy. Great job everyone! 
 

++  545 Community Service  ++ 

We wish to take this opportunity to thank the following 
companies that donated raffle gifts for the Comedy Night; 
they are as follows: DeLaVega Golf Course, Santa Cruz 
Boardwalk, Ideal Bar & Grill, Stagnaro Brothers, Fire Fish Grill, 
The Hindquarters, Acapulco Mexican Restaurant and The 
Tyrolean Inn.  Your participation helped in our success. . .Thank-
You!!! 
Judy Nickell,  Comedy Night Chairman 
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SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

       

1 
545 Closed 

2 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

3 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

4 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

5 Cinco de Mayo! 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Dick & Mary 
7:30 General Mtg. 

6 
6-7:30 Pizza Dinner 
by Chef Laurie  $7 
6:30 Line Dancing! 

7 
545 Closed 
6pm District Social 
at LosGatos#1991 
Members Welcome! 

8 Mother’s Day 
Breakfast by 545 
Moose Legion  $6 
free to Moose Moms 
Help Needed! 

9  
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

10 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

11 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

12 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Chefs Brian & Tom 
6:30 Ladies of 545 
7:30 Planning Mtg. 
8:00 House Comm. 

13 
6:30 Lasagna Dinner 
by Chefs Rose & 
Gary  $8 
7pm Karaoke! 

14  
545 Closed 
 
Private Function 

15  
545 Closed 

16 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

17 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

18 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

19 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Mark & Ray 
7:30 Legion Mtg. 
8:00 Officer’s Mtg. 

20   
6-7:30 Tri-Tip Dinner 
Chefs Tim/Judy $10 
7:30pm Orientation 
8pm Enrollment 
 

21 
545 Closed 

22 
545 Closed 

23 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

24 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

25 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

26 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Chef Howard 

27 
6:30 BBQ Oysters 
by Chef Gino  $10 

28  No Hwy Clean-
Up, 9am Lodge & 
SQ Clean-Up, 11am 
Bartenders Mtg. 
Pink Prom 3-D !! 

29 
545 Closed 

30 MEMORIAL DAY! 
AVE OF FLAGS see 
pg 6 article 
1-3pm 545 BBQ, 
Chicken & Ribs  $8 

31     
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

1      JUNE 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

2 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Dick & Mary 
7:30 General Mtg. 

3 
6:30-8 Prime Rib 
Dinner by Chef 
Corky & Crew $10 
& 50/50 Raffle 

4 
545 Closed 
6pm District Social  
at Monterey #876 
Members Welcome! 

 

MAY 2011 
All Friday Night Dinners are Family Events 

Please Note the Prime Rib Dinner will be ‘Pay in Advance’ 
Reservations, or $$, needed by the Wednesday prior! 

Please call 831.438.1817 to reserve your event 

Santa Cruz Moose Lodge #545 
Located at 2470 El Rancho Drive 
From Hwy 17 N/bound between  
El Rancho and Mt Hermon Exits 

www.scmoose545.org/  
 



SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

  1 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

2 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Dick & Mary 
7:30 General Mtg. 

3 
6:30-8 Prime Rib 
Dinner by Chef 
Corky & Crew $10 
& 50/50 Raffle 

4 
545 Closed 
6pm District Social  
at Monterey #876 
Members Welcome! 

5 
545 Closed 

6 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

7 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

8 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

9 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
John Abercrombie 
6:30 Ladies of 545 
7:30 Planning Mtg. 
8:00 House Comm. 

10 
6:30-8 Meatloaf 
Dinner by Chefs 
Sarah & Jamie  $8 

11 
Mark Schoonover’s 
Birthday Party!  
See pg 14 article. 

12 
545 Closed 
No Legion Breakfast 
Moved to next 
Sunday for Father’s! 

13 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

14 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

15 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

16 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Dick & Mary 
7:30 Legion Mtg. 
8:00 Officer’s Mtg. 

17 
6-7:30 Steak Dinner 
Chef Richard  $10 
7:30pm Orientation 
8pm Enrollment 

18 
545 Closed 

19 FATHER’S DAY 
9-12 Breakfast by 
the Ladies’ of 545  
$6, N/C 545 Dad’s! 

20 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

21 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

22 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

23 
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Mick & Sandi 
 

24 
6:30 Stuffed Pork 
Loins Dinner by 
Chef Gino  $10 

25 
No Hwy Clean-Up 
9am Lodge & SQ 
Clean-Up , 11am 
Bartenders Mtg. 

26 
545 Closed 

27 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

28 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

29 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

30  
5:30-7 Burgers by 
Chef Paul  

1  JULY 
6-7:30 Pizza Dinner 
by Chef Your Name 
Here!!!  $7 Help! 
 

2 
545 Closed 
No District Social --
M. I. Convention 

3 
545 Closed 

4 Fourth of July! 
AVE OF FLAGS see 
pg 6 article 
1-3pm 545 BBQ, 
Chicken & Ribs  $8 
 

5 4pm Social 
Quarters Open 

6 
4pm Social Quarters 
Open 

7 
5:30-7 Burgers  
7:30 General Mtg. 

8 
Friday Night Dinner 
TBA 

9 
545 Closed 
6pm District Social 
Location TBA, call 
Lodge for more info. 

 
8 9 

JUNE 2011 
All Friday Night Dinners are Family Events 

Please Note the Prime Rib Dinner will be ‘Pay in Advance’ 
Reservations, or $$, needed by the Wednesday prior! 

Please call 831.438.1817 to reserve your event 

Members please note, this month’s 
calendar has been printed one month in 

advance, all events are subject to change! 
Please call Lodge at 831.438.1817 to 

confirm and reserve your event. 
www.scmoose545.org/  

>>        2011 MOOSE INTERNATIONAL        >> 

   Convention in   >>      >>                Anaheim, CA          >> 

 


